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ADVISORY SEP 2 2 2022
FOR : The Regional Executive Directors
CAR, Region I-XIII, NCR, CALABARZON, and MIMAROPA
ATTN : Client Satisfaction Survey (CSS) Focal Persons and Data Encoders
(ROs, PENROs, and CENROs)
FROM : The Director
Knowledge and Information Systems Service
SUBJECT : POSTPONEMENT OF THE REORIENTATION MEETINGS
ON THE 2022 DENR CLIENT SATISFACTION SURVEY
DATA ENCODING

This refers to the previously scheduled 2022 DENR Client Satisfaction Survey (CSS)
reorientation meetings to be conducted and attended by the CSS focal persons and data
encoders in the Regional Offices, PENROs, and CENROs on September 27 to 28, 2022.

The series of clustered meetings involves the process of encoding survey data using
ArcGIS Survey123, which is one of the associated applications affected by the server failure
of the DENR Control Map Portal server machines. Without the support of these server
machines, ArcGIS Survey123 will not be able to function well.

In this regard, the 2022 DENR Client Satisfaction Survey (CSS) reorientation
meetings will be postponed until the issues on DENR Control Map Portal server machines
have been resolved. We will be sending another communication for the rescheduled dates of
this activity.

For your information and guidance.

MARIA ELENA A. MORALLOS-MANILA
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